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Memorial Day Masses to be celebrated at 
Diocesan Cemeteries 

 

 

All faithful are encouraged to participate in Memorial Day Masses that are 
scheduled in our Diocesan cemeteries on Monday, May 29, 2023. 



 

Memorial Day is a day to honor the men and women who died while 
serving in the U.S. military. Originally known as Decoration Day, it 
originated in the years following the Civil War and became an official 
federal holiday in 1971.  
 

Here is a Prayer for Memorial Day: 
 

God of power and mercy, 

you destroy war and put down earthly pride. 
 

Banish violence from our midst and wipe away our tears, 

that we may all deserve to be called your sons and daughters. 
 

Keep in your mercy those men and women 

who have died in the cause of freedom and bring them safely 

into your kingdom of justice and peace. 
 

We ask this though Jesus Christ our Lord. 

R/. Amen 
 

 

 

 

William A. Asinari to be ordained as 
Transitional Deacon on Saturday 

 



 

 

William A. Asinari, a native of Honesdale, will be ordained a deacon for 
the Diocese of Scranton by the Most Reverend Joseph C. Bambera, Bishop 
of Scranton, on Saturday, May 27, 2023, at the Cathedral of Saint Peter in 
Scranton. The ordination Mass will be celebrated at 10 a.m. 
 

The public is invited to attend the Ordination Mass, which is a very 
important event in the life of the Diocese. The Mass will be broadcast live 
on CTV: Catholic Television of the Diocese of Scranton and livestream on 
the Diocese of Scranton website and across Diocesan social media 
platforms. 
 

Asinari will be ordained for service as a transitional deacon, the ordination 
serving as the last major step before ordination to the priesthood, which 
typically occurs a year later after additional pastoral, liturgical and 
educational preparation. 

 

Read the Full Story from The Catholic Light  
 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DNE9LIlUSVSwqUbpH0YiaN1Bud1OeS_pSMuG5HUHqREP1ZmYypW-KyU2RHmlYtCO6AVRdJVHxImRtmXghr6XivpOYUZ__vhQJ1PNY6dltPi5XmzIECVSq6yj_YZ4GySEz0khj7O4hskNGbIEYK4E6hqIRFfy0nxfoYnwx1BCU3mV426VxlNOddPFNiiyUxbw4GCdWiUir6fFKpU1t34KD33HHomBU5zcQhbgzM5j7OpANUDCxfVr2Ju2qQQKaRaXTuFo3fpB1DjfSZx7PcguiOT4VBKC6CfBfu-mp2CbP68qUT5wQr43-A==&c=gNNdbfiQjYK4BoUSeInQgr8QinuelZvcpZ4BMeFF1nFb_YRYKrTlBQ==&ch=E3yJ0Yc7SDPGO4qMjAzKLmmO-NQg1Px8Hpxcwyb7SPuaDboVds1ZgQ==


 

 

 

Pray at Pentecost for courage to evangelize, 
Pope Francis says 

 

 

 

Christians should pray on Pentecost that the Holy Spirit would give them 
the courage and strength to share the Gospel, Pope Francis said. 
 

“No matter how difficult the situation may be – and indeed, at times it 
may seem there is no room for the Gospel message – we must not give up 
and we must not forsake pursuing what is essential in our Christian life, 
namely evangelization,” the pope said May 24, the Wednesday before 
Pentecost. 

Read the Full Story from Catholic News Service  
 

 

 

 

 

Catholic Youth Center in Wilkes-Barre to host 
#NEPAGives rally on Thursday, June 1 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DNE9LIlUSVSwqUbpH0YiaN1Bud1OeS_pSMuG5HUHqREP1ZmYypW-KzK3FaZxr3S5gOiyN16JuDVWNYeK1zPBhvGr7ssX5YvP5uiNszXOPjkgXOr4b7avh0pMiqCFYBn-IhvLoypggcfZJQe59Xh_sZGOplDppAvOaWgqWMpG804wBr3iD6Mjorm4zkvi0Qtg6ubLNeuvtyXkDr77yJCPKYWArsffZjnHU5LT1joNEDP9th-iCUv3Z9yTF_hOGCrctuCTv6djlHJNp2_nclxaUGafMFRn0EsP&c=gNNdbfiQjYK4BoUSeInQgr8QinuelZvcpZ4BMeFF1nFb_YRYKrTlBQ==&ch=E3yJ0Yc7SDPGO4qMjAzKLmmO-NQg1Px8Hpxcwyb7SPuaDboVds1ZgQ==


 

 

In celebration of its 75th anniversary, the Wyoming Valley Catholic Youth 
Center is participating in #NEPAGives 2023. 
 

There will be a #NEPAGives Kickoff Rally at the CYC, 36 S. Washington 
Street, Wilkes-Barre, from 6-9 p.m. Thursday, June 1. Father Jim Paisley 
will be performing and there will be food and fun at the event. 
 

As part of our NEPA Gives campaign, we are creating a Hall of Fame 
Basketball Wall to permanently recognize our donors and friends in the 
CYC gym. 
 

Anyone who makes a gift of at least $75 by 7 p.m. June 2, in conjunction 
with the NEPA Gives fundraising challenge, will be recognized by having 
his or her name inscribed on a gold, silver or wooden basketball 
permanently displayed on a gym wall. 
 

All donor names will first appear on this virtual wall, then also will be 
placed on the physical basketball wall this summer. 
 



Donor names also will be placed on our online #NEPAGives campaign 
page during the 24 hours – 7 p.m. June 1 through 7 p.m. June 2 – of the 
2023 challenge. 

Click Here for More Information  
 

 

 

 

Survey reveals majority of Americans 
'seldom' or 'never' attend religious services 

 

 

After traveling the United States for 10 months during 1831-32, French 
diplomat and political philosopher Alexis de Tocqueville declared in his 
classic work “Democracy in America” that “there is no country in the 
world where the Christian religion retains a greater influence over the 
souls of men than in America.” 
 

But almost 200 years later, a new report from the Public Religion 
Research Institute (PRRI) titled “Religion and Congregations in a Time of 
Social and Political Upheaval” casts a shadow of doubt on the fervor of 
Americans, only 16% of whom reported to PRRI that religion is the most 
important thing in their lives. 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DNE9LIlUSVSwqUbpH0YiaN1Bud1OeS_pSMuG5HUHqREP1ZmYypW-KzK3FaZxr3S5RVZjAaPrQxMa7kbYr6hBte5UA3ZFh3xwUWOrqeWpYIdhE9tkBFMc-WBG8vm9Ycmlv_iLORbe-WKDt5PG83v-O2iDTbew00ZDrEBmxs9hVsXUtR4g5eeLToHepxTBh6PDQW4DWzpnANYoa-ZcgXYXbjOiQqnqbyaPHS8MVgBOwRk=&c=gNNdbfiQjYK4BoUSeInQgr8QinuelZvcpZ4BMeFF1nFb_YRYKrTlBQ==&ch=E3yJ0Yc7SDPGO4qMjAzKLmmO-NQg1Px8Hpxcwyb7SPuaDboVds1ZgQ==


 

In PRRI’s study, those with no religious affiliation represented 27% of the 
population. Likewise a majority of Americans either seldom (28%) or 
never (29%) attend religious services; and more than one-third (37%) of 
those who exited a religion identified themselves as “former” Catholics. 

 

Click Here to Read the Full Story from Our Sunday Visitor  
 

 

 

 

 

Notices to the Faithful of the Diocese of 
Scranton  

 

 

 

Notice to the Faithful of the Diocese of Scranton regarding Saints 
Francis and Clare Progressive Catholic Community  

 

 

Notice to the Faithful of the Diocese of Scranton Regarding Mr. James 
Thomas Tracy  

 

 

 

 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DNE9LIlUSVSwqUbpH0YiaN1Bud1OeS_pSMuG5HUHqREP1ZmYypW-KzK3FaZxr3S5ZG0LeJm1zUCUkM2vniuvFX-GHaceZQpBbtlvXbca8rmsBpZUNbtwoSfi8VKyX9TK0dlOTvo_wx6twd9XrqxkaqMCl-rnaEyIkuyMewOu7n6fOWD6wSeFFhXCEJrKMdjGVcCa8zq27qvbVYMndmCuJbu2dRBnbrTKYw8iUmZq574jMaTL437z0T_yjgB5RXSh9xvECeSRmiD0YN78UqqFmSj4uFM5Chw5lZ6mDsoGuVyGcDTBwOfldc-tpTIlQkYsdRYRojcrU5s=&c=gNNdbfiQjYK4BoUSeInQgr8QinuelZvcpZ4BMeFF1nFb_YRYKrTlBQ==&ch=E3yJ0Yc7SDPGO4qMjAzKLmmO-NQg1Px8Hpxcwyb7SPuaDboVds1ZgQ==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DNE9LIlUSVSwqUbpH0YiaN1Bud1OeS_pSMuG5HUHqREP1ZmYypW-KzK3FaZxr3S5q4k5aZWEh-Pj_tR421IHA0iJi7FahQLsAFlPtV5nwV8iN7gB-uJRTtIlX3ELtGZqsj6Q5C-J0PB37OMRtFSED4fQItfVy5gFsPHiU1sK7XC6bjH6jsxGPQkptKwWJ9Wb3Sfnz9rhzLLNwJEoiZ7mZbzRIe-9xQ4DilE5ZlKnlQCta54he3DshUc9BGAuRLQQIT8_PzhzCDi14I11aPKleLKi8VVRcbtMPmDDnlWAbR45SxvDjtEOsVtmi3I5ccqKfyFhQpCney3_ULHu4BCq-Yg5TNa5YFkhyKw2hondpYaWhgPj8BkSDNMhzaO8HxMFjJQmhf34cnk=&c=gNNdbfiQjYK4BoUSeInQgr8QinuelZvcpZ4BMeFF1nFb_YRYKrTlBQ==&ch=E3yJ0Yc7SDPGO4qMjAzKLmmO-NQg1Px8Hpxcwyb7SPuaDboVds1ZgQ==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DNE9LIlUSVSwqUbpH0YiaN1Bud1OeS_pSMuG5HUHqREP1ZmYypW-KzK3FaZxr3S5q4k5aZWEh-Pj_tR421IHA0iJi7FahQLsAFlPtV5nwV8iN7gB-uJRTtIlX3ELtGZqsj6Q5C-J0PB37OMRtFSED4fQItfVy5gFsPHiU1sK7XC6bjH6jsxGPQkptKwWJ9Wb3Sfnz9rhzLLNwJEoiZ7mZbzRIe-9xQ4DilE5ZlKnlQCta54he3DshUc9BGAuRLQQIT8_PzhzCDi14I11aPKleLKi8VVRcbtMPmDDnlWAbR45SxvDjtEOsVtmi3I5ccqKfyFhQpCney3_ULHu4BCq-Yg5TNa5YFkhyKw2hondpYaWhgPj8BkSDNMhzaO8HxMFjJQmhf34cnk=&c=gNNdbfiQjYK4BoUSeInQgr8QinuelZvcpZ4BMeFF1nFb_YRYKrTlBQ==&ch=E3yJ0Yc7SDPGO4qMjAzKLmmO-NQg1Px8Hpxcwyb7SPuaDboVds1ZgQ==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DNE9LIlUSVSwqUbpH0YiaN1Bud1OeS_pSMuG5HUHqREP1ZmYypW-KzK3FaZxr3S5Bzc-zxmFbbf39vPPm3hzhlJ5A15LUy5hSneCPnTunO0beZcQiMHGoAKvIamNonVuCflWj_MJ6dr1hoL6QX44lyYn73yTPk-CbkYqjIGv_EbYawXdB8fakMYDGG54nL0zjVMQoEn3qyg05tANl8buWRsZLSQf0fdNBILNj00HNmhykuTja4V2uY_RzboIs29WZ93bnMbTnfI9sblWYtvKEwTm-3PljPgir18y6WjHhfs=&c=gNNdbfiQjYK4BoUSeInQgr8QinuelZvcpZ4BMeFF1nFb_YRYKrTlBQ==&ch=E3yJ0Yc7SDPGO4qMjAzKLmmO-NQg1Px8Hpxcwyb7SPuaDboVds1ZgQ==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DNE9LIlUSVSwqUbpH0YiaN1Bud1OeS_pSMuG5HUHqREP1ZmYypW-KzK3FaZxr3S5Bzc-zxmFbbf39vPPm3hzhlJ5A15LUy5hSneCPnTunO0beZcQiMHGoAKvIamNonVuCflWj_MJ6dr1hoL6QX44lyYn73yTPk-CbkYqjIGv_EbYawXdB8fakMYDGG54nL0zjVMQoEn3qyg05tANl8buWRsZLSQf0fdNBILNj00HNmhykuTja4V2uY_RzboIs29WZ93bnMbTnfI9sblWYtvKEwTm-3PljPgir18y6WjHhfs=&c=gNNdbfiQjYK4BoUSeInQgr8QinuelZvcpZ4BMeFF1nFb_YRYKrTlBQ==&ch=E3yJ0Yc7SDPGO4qMjAzKLmmO-NQg1Px8Hpxcwyb7SPuaDboVds1ZgQ==


Catholic Social Services announces 
appointment of Danielle Matarella as Greater 

Hazleton Regional Coordinator 
 

 

 

Catholic Social Services of the Diocese of Scranton is pleased to announce 
that Danielle Matarella has been appointed as the agency’s new Greater 
Hazleton Regional Coordinator effective immediately. 
 

Matarella, a seasoned administrator who has served the Hazleton 
community for nearly two decades, succeeds Neil Oberto in this position. 
After serving as Greater Hazleton Regional Coordinator for nearly 30 
years, Oberto retired from his position earlier this year. 
 

As Greater Hazleton Regional Coordinator, Matarella will oversee 
business and facilities operations at the Hazleton Office and directly 
oversee the Saint Joseph Food Pantry, Women in Need Program (W.I.N.) 
and Relief Assistance programs. Matarella will also oversee staff involved 
in the Bridge to Independence Program in Hazleton. 

 

Click Here to Read the Full Story from The Catholic Light  
 

 

 

 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DNE9LIlUSVSwqUbpH0YiaN1Bud1OeS_pSMuG5HUHqREP1ZmYypW-KzK3FaZxr3S5Fl13ytu6St_5aj8bjB-djARCcp9wOkw3WAiiuGQhOwayiTykjvxJh9wqr5VUEFUBMt0EDBGu954rwHH4PPiGvp9fno-OilPjujJL-VeLVwvS7YOP8JguIQFN97oUmYddLJ5vjyCINvLAQLfHc0CJ5uuBKFnjGnlfV0saxnO9HWDBkj0eoIy7GQZR1jHkAxIe4LG1gXJMyxnSu8mE0dgLy5_RULRCBnad6lxHlxTF1fse3g7ZwQsp2AlNWksTws9w_I-QwxAzxiCU6t5U53A8J4m0w-8gd35x_287fQUCi4c=&c=gNNdbfiQjYK4BoUSeInQgr8QinuelZvcpZ4BMeFF1nFb_YRYKrTlBQ==&ch=E3yJ0Yc7SDPGO4qMjAzKLmmO-NQg1Px8Hpxcwyb7SPuaDboVds1ZgQ==


Pope Francis adds Fatima visit to World 
Youth Day Trip 

 

 

 

Pope Francis will visit the Shrine of Our Lady of Fátima during his trip to 
Portugal for World Youth Day 2023, the Vatican said. 
 

In a statement May 22, Matteo Bruni, director of the Holy See Press 
Office, confirmed that the pope will travel to Lisbon Aug. 2-6 and will visit 
the Shrine of Our Lady of Fátima Aug. 5. 
 

Pope Francis, who repeatedly has said he intended to be in Lisbon for 
World Youth Day, had not spoken publicly about also going to Fátima in 
August. In October 2022, he publicly registered to attend World Youth 
Day as a pilgrim with the help of two Portuguese university students after 
praying the Angelus from the window of the papal apartments overlooking 
St. Peter’s Square. 

 

Read the Full Story from Catholic News Service  
 

 

 

 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DNE9LIlUSVSwqUbpH0YiaN1Bud1OeS_pSMuG5HUHqREP1ZmYypW-KzK3FaZxr3S5MrWm-gyZ9J5dfoRlwL1w8N7eaghmMOQ9meOWDys7PlJAFl0IfmtsIPUjrY461P-LXR9ZZhWDRcvrysIlGHjUlByrK_mVSXzVEOtfPVjXbDH2Mim_qttnh9i4lqPtRSAUbL7Q3VRBl5Y933ccg_g36SMMDwtIEaA40Je5kGdnI82wb37G4s8Pv8nfE4zjiqiM_rU157MXmCI-tGqU6IQyw_iZGYjH7DZ0cbTxxLp5nEI=&c=gNNdbfiQjYK4BoUSeInQgr8QinuelZvcpZ4BMeFF1nFb_YRYKrTlBQ==&ch=E3yJ0Yc7SDPGO4qMjAzKLmmO-NQg1Px8Hpxcwyb7SPuaDboVds1ZgQ==


Pope asks Cardinal Zuppi to lead peace 
mission for Ukraine 

 

 

 

Pope Francis has asked Italian Cardinal Matteo Zuppi of Bologna to lead a 
mission “to help ease tensions in the conflict in Ukraine,” the Vatican 
press office said. 
 

The appointment of the cardinal, who is president of the Italian bishops’ 
conference and a longtime member of the Sant’Egidio Community, was 
confirmed May 20 by Matteo Bruni, director of the Vatican press office. 
 

While Bruni said “the timing of such a mission and its modalities are 
currently being studied,” he said Pope Francis has never lost hope that 
some kind of dialogue could “initiate paths of peace.” 

Click Here to Read the Full Story from Catholic News Service  
 

 

 

 

 

LAST CALL! 

Catholic Women's Conference is nearly SOLD OUT! 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DNE9LIlUSVSwqUbpH0YiaN1Bud1OeS_pSMuG5HUHqREP1ZmYypW-KzK3FaZxr3S5EXShPi2rGvr7WpXqy9sPYBifhLj_sHA4nMZz7JxSFWwVfkeEbo07eIKKkXNCvfMbWf7LuMqzd3RYphZDp7Cc7NZBHu9oBD_7vMw-orERBzEC4cMVuau_mSc_Cbevm6araMJhOKrz8FGvC6eK-Cx4JNylj-R80ZrhR8yntqdoWUXXxL6OYl2rjfOTC-LmNBwkKVVncdNzanvqCU_booxOB-6ePEOOHDQKlQtd6-JtLgY=&c=gNNdbfiQjYK4BoUSeInQgr8QinuelZvcpZ4BMeFF1nFb_YRYKrTlBQ==&ch=E3yJ0Yc7SDPGO4qMjAzKLmmO-NQg1Px8Hpxcwyb7SPuaDboVds1ZgQ==


 

Register Now for one of the few remaining tickets to the June 10 
Conference  
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Diocese of Scranton | 300 Wyoming Ave, Scranton, PA 18503  

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DNE9LIlUSVSwqUbpH0YiaN1Bud1OeS_pSMuG5HUHqREP1ZmYypW-K07iGUe-w4m-o3YJJtTSGxCElBQrk65pBkhgD3GkmSFycYv_4OF3QiTjDLKpolIuUn3EbjJ1B6saWJKwCwi9hGuXbX6L9v-o54Pk4AaQ1imycLA85HoE0R5YBOS1axsycllElmOSzwfsuEnJm95qN8c=&c=gNNdbfiQjYK4BoUSeInQgr8QinuelZvcpZ4BMeFF1nFb_YRYKrTlBQ==&ch=E3yJ0Yc7SDPGO4qMjAzKLmmO-NQg1Px8Hpxcwyb7SPuaDboVds1ZgQ==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DNE9LIlUSVSwqUbpH0YiaN1Bud1OeS_pSMuG5HUHqREP1ZmYypW-K07iGUe-w4m-o3YJJtTSGxCElBQrk65pBkhgD3GkmSFycYv_4OF3QiTjDLKpolIuUn3EbjJ1B6saWJKwCwi9hGuXbX6L9v-o54Pk4AaQ1imycLA85HoE0R5YBOS1axsycllElmOSzwfsuEnJm95qN8c=&c=gNNdbfiQjYK4BoUSeInQgr8QinuelZvcpZ4BMeFF1nFb_YRYKrTlBQ==&ch=E3yJ0Yc7SDPGO4qMjAzKLmmO-NQg1Px8Hpxcwyb7SPuaDboVds1ZgQ==
http://www.dioceseofscranton.org/
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DNE9LIlUSVSwqUbpH0YiaN1Bud1OeS_pSMuG5HUHqREP1ZmYypW-K9EjuxcJXA32xQSl5W4eB5fpLffz2P1QTlCJTIV672MNQ7E8uWYrHiHtOsX1FqxmFSJ-GkQWhba8MzHGPqp_Sm7WlnobcVhIV8YSoWuc8D70vMrcVgw-joo=&c=gNNdbfiQjYK4BoUSeInQgr8QinuelZvcpZ4BMeFF1nFb_YRYKrTlBQ==&ch=E3yJ0Yc7SDPGO4qMjAzKLmmO-NQg1Px8Hpxcwyb7SPuaDboVds1ZgQ==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DNE9LIlUSVSwqUbpH0YiaN1Bud1OeS_pSMuG5HUHqREP1ZmYypW-K0D9izRlPE4Lrjys4cy7AmgXqzEcEIotaLDMciv7k26YTNW2D6ln6rNCtkLCkPHiqvn4eLxfEOARhCLfuyQoiSb-8cwhYzLnKht6J1bqg8TG&c=gNNdbfiQjYK4BoUSeInQgr8QinuelZvcpZ4BMeFF1nFb_YRYKrTlBQ==&ch=E3yJ0Yc7SDPGO4qMjAzKLmmO-NQg1Px8Hpxcwyb7SPuaDboVds1ZgQ==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DNE9LIlUSVSwqUbpH0YiaN1Bud1OeS_pSMuG5HUHqREP1ZmYypW-K-oQPmxeaCtB7xQGVX9yN-djWETlV6dmo0pSfFwqIi6v08hTDbhaktJveFquftNpmp2fsKZOida6zbGEt2sWmg27ZH0GTb8zR7hzk_-hAAz__wT3z3Y7sae-ewkg1Fwk5g==&c=gNNdbfiQjYK4BoUSeInQgr8QinuelZvcpZ4BMeFF1nFb_YRYKrTlBQ==&ch=E3yJ0Yc7SDPGO4qMjAzKLmmO-NQg1Px8Hpxcwyb7SPuaDboVds1ZgQ==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DNE9LIlUSVSwqUbpH0YiaN1Bud1OeS_pSMuG5HUHqREP1ZmYypW-K-oQPmxeaCtBU8tfsTHlbNS6Wo2MU3DW_QoI3bIrRaS6gyfkZHQPa_VNKPuMhU9gHbTSyPmuVRC4tSvmZRmVbqpbR3tG1mUGFrOwDO06NItJ&c=gNNdbfiQjYK4BoUSeInQgr8QinuelZvcpZ4BMeFF1nFb_YRYKrTlBQ==&ch=E3yJ0Yc7SDPGO4qMjAzKLmmO-NQg1Px8Hpxcwyb7SPuaDboVds1ZgQ==


 

 

 

    
  

 

 


